PRESTON GROVE MEDICAL CENTRE
Patient Group
Meeting held on Tuesday 1st May 2012
Minutes
Present : Dr Jo Nicholl (JoN), Karen Lashly (KL) (chair), Ian Dyson (ID),), Katherine Thomas (KT), Pam Bolton (PB)
Apologies: Lesley Fripp (LF), Elaine Denman (ED), Eva Whear (EW)
1. Apologies
Were received from Les, Elaine and Eva 

2. Ratification of minutes and matters arising
Of meeting held on 22 November
- The last set of minutes had the wrong date on the top and AB should have been listed in apologies but otherwise the group agreed that the minutes were a correct representation of the meeting and the minutes were approved.
· Patient Benefit Fund – KL has found original documents relating to this and passed to ID and JN. ID/JN to look at changing documents to enable Patient Group to run the benefit fund. Sally Deputy Practice Manager/Treasurer of PBF will help with banking changes.
· Patient newsletter – we are due a spring issues – ideas for articles to KL please. Will also include recent GP changes and advert for PPG. 
· KL will arrange for the PPG group to have ID badges but with 1st name only. To mention this in the newsletter. Group members were asked to speak to Sarah in reception next time they come in and she will arrange for their photo to be taken.

Action: Patient Group

Practice Changes
· KL asked the group if they had received any feedback about recent Dr changes and no one had heard anything. New GP team and the days they work will be included in the newsletter, and a notice board with Drs photos and working hours in reception is planned.

· KL informed the group that the practice has signed up to the “productive general practice” programme and briefly outlined what this involved – KL has literature about this if anyone would like more info.

Carson Report

· KL also mentioned Carson Benchmarking exercise for appointments which the practice had taken part in and this will be carried over to next meeting.

3. Patient Survey and Report
· The group looked at the patient survey and made general comments on how positive it was. Feedback from the group via e-mail had been incorporated into the action plan. The group all agreed the action plan as a sound basis for work for this year.
Action Plan areas were discussed:
· The need to advertise the virtual PPG more widely – we will place an advert for this in the newsletter it is already on the website. We discussed the use of a small leaflet to attract patients to both groups available on each clinician’s desk and in reception. 
Action: KL to organise a leaflet

· We discussed the issue of getting through on the phone and KL informed the group that we are using Carson Benchmarking to look at our staffing levels and also introducing “Docman” to help free up some staff.

· We also identified a need to have more book ahead appointments and the partners are going to discuss possible changes to the way they structure their day to make this easier

· Communication with patients is always an issue and we are looking at buying a TV for the waiting room to do this better – will have power point presentation running with practice info.

· To increase representation on PPG we will look at better advertising, joining the NAPPG, possibly getting students involved as above, maybe advertising in Preddy’s pharmacy.

Action: KL to produce some wording and posters for display in practice and/Preddy’s.

· The group discussed some ideas for getting more people involved in the PPG and some suggestions were to ask medical students to help as would look good on their CV, consider students undertaking Duke of Edinburgh scheme as some of them do a public service module. 

Action: KT to contact schools and find out more information for next meeting
· We discussed an action plan for increasing responses to the questionnaire and suggestions included – attaching it to repeat prescriptions. Also making it shorter – maybe just have one question “tell us one thing you would like to change about the practice”, this has been used effectively by other practices

Future Planning and Survey

· The enhanced service for 2012/13 requires the practice and patient group to carry out another survey this year. This needs to be agreed with the patient group. KL is involved with the Access Group which assessed this year’s reports and surveys from other practices. KL to send around links for other practice surveys and reports for information and ideas. Group to discuss at next meeting for agreement on a survey for 2012/13.

-
Having discussed the patient’s survey and action plan this will form much of the work ahead for the group. One of the areas we need to look at is developing the patient group itself having recently being formed. It was agreed to invite the chair from Wincanton PPG to speak at the next meeting about how they have developed their group.

Action: KL to approach Wincanton chair with dates of meetings.

4. Attracting other patients to PPG
This has already been discussed in 3 
5. Chairs Group / development ideas
ID confirmed that he is going to attend the chairs group and once more confident of role plans to take over chairing meetings

.
6. Any Other Business
· Amanda our carers champion and prescription manager would like to come and speak to the group at some point about what she does. This was welcomed but would be left for KL to arrange once we know when the Wincanton chair can attend ( it was felt only one speaker per meeting would be best)


7. Date of Next Meeting
The following meeting dates were agreed all with start time of 6.15pm

Tues 26 June

Tues 25 September

Tues 4 December

Tues 26 February 2013 
